


























2024 Schedule of Transfers Projection 

The debt incurred with the bond issue was paid in full in September 2019. A one-time cash transfer was 

budgeted in 2021 from the Debt Service Fund to the General Fund in the amount of $41,797 to close the 

fund. However, residual back taxes continue to be deposited to the Debt Service Fund. A transfer of 

$10,010 is budgeted in 2024 and includes the estimated delinquent taxes which may be received. This 

amount also includes estimated interest earnings. This transfer will be from the Debt Service Fund to 

the General Fund. 

There is no cash transfer planned from the General Fund to the Capital Improvement Fund (non­

budgeted) in 2024. K.S.A. 12-1268 does allow the Board of Trustees to direct a transfer annually from 

the General Fund not to exceed 20% of the money credited to the fund. 

2024 Revenue Projections 

Assessed valuations as of July 1, 2023 will produce $189,241 more per mill. At a flat, combined levy of 

8.89, revenue would increase by $1,547,802 for the three taxed funds. The change from the budgeted 

to actual valuations for the 2023 budget would produce $1,402,778 more in annual ad valorem tax 

revenue. Thus, the total increase in ad valorem tax revenue from the 2023 budget could be $145,024 at 
a reduced levy of 8.179. The debt service mill levy was eliminated in 2019 with the retirement of the 

bond. 

Please refer to the Document 5 for a summary comparison of assessed valuations, the value of one mill 

and the annual impact of the Library's levy on residential and commercial property at various values. 

Motor (all categories)/commercial/water vehicle tax/fee revenues and revitalization rebates decreases 

by a net $256,551 per estimates provided by Shawnee County. 

Reimbursements and fees increased based on 2022 actuals and 2023 year-to-date figures. Investment 

income is increased due to favorable interest rates for a net increase of $229,030. 

For the four budgeted funds, net revenues are expected to increase from the 2023 budget by $83,121. 

2024 Expenditure Projections 

Overall, expenditures for the four budgeted funds increase from the approved 2023 budget by 

$1,642,923. The net increase detail is: (1) a net increase in health insurance of $405,244; (2) an increase 

in gross salaries of $570,747; (3) an increase in library materials of $95,920; (4) an increase in technology 

and telecommunication of $288,699; (5) an increase in employer paid fringe benefits of $102,460; and 

(6) a net increase in other operating expenditures of $179,853.

Salaries and Fringe Benefits: 
• The Library has 222 full-time and part-time positions but is not funding thirteen part-time

positions. There were 210 positions funded in 2023. At any given time, approximately 185

positions are usually filled due to turnover and seasonal staffing.

• Human resources are the most important expenditure in providing exceptional library services

to the community. Salaries and fringe benefits comprise 65.2% of the total budgeted

expenditures.
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